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Lobbyist’s Legislative Report

ABATE 2018 NOVEMBER VOTER 
GUIDE Pages 10-11

by James Lombardo,
Lobbyist

The Lombardo Group
Government Relations

916.424.1148
info@lombardogroup.net

When the November Elections are behind us, 
check for political updates on www.abate.org, 

https://www.sbsun.com/2018/06/04/califor-
nia-june-5-primary-full-state-and-local-elec-
tion-results/ for local results and https://vote.sos.
ca.gov/ for State results.  Also check out our So-
cial Media sites: twitter.com/ABATECalifornia 
& www.instagram.com/abatecalifornia.

Thank you to everybody that volunteered in 
their District during the elections. Continuing to 
educate and reinforce our message with politi-
cians and staff on what is important to the over 
million motorcyclists in our State makes a dif-
ference throughout the legislative process.

As your advocates at the Capitol, we’ve 

turned to work on legislation for next year. Tak-
ing meetings with politicians and staff for poten-
tial laws that ABATE could support or oppose, 
discussing transportation topics for the future 
while protecting motorcyclists’ rights and issues 
that are important to you, ABATE members!

With two years of us working with the CHP 
after the passage of AB 51, by Assemblymem-
ber Bill Quirk (D – Hayward), co-sponsor As-
semblymember Tom Lackey (R – Palmdale), the 
Lane Splitting Tips/Guidelines were approved 
by the CHP Commissioner.

Some important notes:
Lane Splitting in California is Legal.
Intentionally blocking or impeding (i.e. open-

ing a car door) is ILLEGAL.
Drivers should move to far left of their lane to 

give motorcyclists room to pass.
It is typically safer to Lane Split between the 

far left lanes.
Message from the California Highway Pa-

trol to CMSP Committee Member ABATE of 
California: We thank you for your steadfast in-
volvement and invaluable input in creating this 
important tool to further enhance motorcyclist 
safety in California.

The California Motorcyclists Safety Program 
(CMSP) Advisory Committee meets in Octo-
ber. The meeting is held at CHP headquarters 
in Sacramento, CA and is open for the public to 
attend. The purpose of this meeting is to provide 
information about program achievements over 
the past year and also includes activities planned 
for Fiscal Year 2018/2019. As this article’s dead-
line is prior to the meeting taking place, check 
for any updates at www.abate.org and ABATE’s 
Facebook/Instagram/Twitter feeds.

Thanks to all the individuals and Locals that 
contribute to the Dedicated Lobbyist Fund to keep 
us in the Capital fighting for your Rights on the 

Road.

Sidewinder Local 17
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 Mission Statement 
ABATE of California is committed to protect and promote the interests of the 

Motorcycle community. ABATE exists to preserve and safeguard the individual 
rights and liberties of all riders thru political and legislative action. ABATE 
promotes motorcycle safety through education, training and public awareness.

2018 State Officers 
Chairman of the Board 
Glenn Phillips 707/624-6310 
Secretary 
Kathlean Butcher 805/479-2706 
Treasurer 
Mark Castillero 760/809-9148 
Executive Director 
Dave Hastings 760/947-4700 
Assistant Executive Director 
Open 
Lobbyists 
James Lombardo 916/424-1148 
James Lombardo Jr 916/424.1148 
Legislative Director 
Chuck Pedersen 805/496-0323 
Assistance Legislative Directors 
Nick Benson Sr 760/447-4004 
Mark Loudermilk 951/599-5234 
PAC/Lobbyist Treasurer 
Dave Hastings 760/947-4700 
Membership 
Sporty Milligan 818/361-8800 
Public Relations 
Gill Mellen 949/632-9787 
Editor 
John (Milky) Loudermilk 602/421-7516 
arizonamilky@gmail.com 
Assistant Editor 
Nick Benson Sr. 760/447-4004 
Internet/Computer Technicians 
Joe B 
Nick Benson Jr 
Website/Social Media 
Mark Loudermilk 951/599-5234 
IT Support 
Diane Davis 
Safety 
Norm Newiger 805/368-6693 
Discussion Group Moderator 
Dave Walsh 805/486-1093 
MRF Liaison 
Keith Johnston 818/914-1952 
M.M.A./ABATE Liaison 
Ruby Weber -916/481-1549 
Insurance Adviser 
Rusty Russell – 818/321-2714

What is ABATE? 
ABATE is a motorcyclists’ rights organization dedi-

cated to preserving freedom of choice and freedom 
of the road on or off with emphasis on education and 
safety. Although not a club, our members are active in 
programs for public awareness and motorcycle safety 
and in supporting many types of charity events. There 
are no special requirements for joining aside from an 
interest in promoting motorcyclist’s rights and safety 
with payment of the appropriate fees. 

ABATE of CA Inc 
20355 Murieta St 
Apple Valley CA 92307-9223 
1-760/956-1669 
Fax 760/956-6519 
http://www.abate.org 
E-mail: info@abate.org

2018 Board of Directors
Mark “Dogman” Castillero 760.809.9148
Dave Hastings 760.947.4700
Daniel “Boomer” Humber 323.514.6888
Mark “Bosco” Loudermilk 951.599.5234
Gill Mellen 949.632.9787
“Sporty” Milligan 818.361.8800
Robert Nadler 661/400-9425
Glenn Phillips 707.624.6310
“Spike” 714.234.0730
Keith Johnston 818/914-1952
D-Man 714/833-9508

ABATE of California Inc. neither en-
dorses nor promotes the services of any 
particular Law Firm. We are commit-
ted to working with all MROs includ-
ing NCOM, MRF, AMA, MMA, BOLT 
and any other motorcycle rights organi-
zation that strengthens our lobby on leg-
islative issues and on motorcycle safety.

Executive Director Report & Pac Report

by Dave Hasting, Executive
Director & PAC Treasurer

Years ago Bob Seger sang an American classic 
about runnin’ “Against the Wind” and everyone 
has felt those same simple emotions flow through 
their soul at some point in their lives. Seems like 
no matter how well we lay out a plan we still end 
up with unexpected delays and changes that eat 
up our time and we end up working harder and 
longer to finish a task than we ever expected to.

ABATE of California always seems to be “rid-
ing into the wind” while we pursue our goals and 
though sometimes we can get tired and frustrat-
ed, I think most of us are used to hard work and 
somehow we find some sort of satisfaction and 
pride in doing what we do every day.

Because of “deadlines and commitments” 
(thanks again Bob!) I’m writing this article 
weeks before the elections and hoping we get to 
print before you walk into the polling booth to 
cast your ballot. Election Day is always an im-
portant one because it gives us the opportunity 
to change history and rewrite the future.

Sometimes we are successful and sometimes 
we end up with the same outcome we already 
had. Either way, you need to vote if you actually 
want to make a change in your future. Don’t let 
our opponents win by default. By not voting you 
not only give them an automatic win, but you 
also lose your right to discuss the outcome.

There have been numerous times when I have 
cast my vote on an issue or candidate when I 
already knew my individual vote didn’t really 
matter. Those infamous “exit poll predictions” 
had already predicted the vote was going to be 

so lop-sided against my personal choice that I 
was just wasting my time, but I went in and cast 
my vote anyway.

Sometimes my vote may be just an “act of 
defiance” but I always vote. By doing so, I earn 
the right to discuss the outcome and explain 
why I voted the way I did in that election. Who 
knows, maybe a few of the people who voted 
against me will see some truth in what I’m talk-
ing about and I’ll be able to convert them to my 
side of the ballot at the next election.

We have helped many of our political friends 
win with our single vote and I cannot tell you 
how grateful they have been to us during the 
time they spent in office. Your single vote is 
important no matter how much our opponents 
try to convince you otherwise. If your vote had 
no value they wouldn’t spend campaign money 
like water to win your vote on Election Day.

Bottom line, it only takes one vote to win and 
I’m going to cast mine, win or lose! Join me at 
the ballot box in November and vote your con-
science and help change our future. Every time 
we gain a political friend we gain power and 
power wins not only elections but freedom.

Our motorcycle future depends on your vote 
and though we may not always win on every 
issue our defiance does not go unnoticed. Even 
our political foes watch and worry about our 
progress, our tenacity, and our determination. 
We may be on the losing end at times, but they 
secretly admire what we have accomplished 
with so little. ABATE of California will always 
be a force to be reckoned with and they know it. 
We will never give them a chance to be casual 
and relaxed because we will beat them with our 
one vote every chance we get.

Now, let’s kick some butt and do what we do 
best - beat them at their own game on Election 
Day. You may have only one lousy vote, but 
use it wisely and, who knows, together we may 
take them by surprise again on Election Day!

“THANKS TO ALL THAT 
DO, AND TO THOSE 

THAT DON’T, PLEASE 
TRY TO!”
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ABATE OF CALIFORNIA, INC.

American Brotherhood Aimed Towards Education
20355 Murieta St.

Apple Valley, CA 92307-9223
1-760/956-1669 Fax 760/956-6519 

http://www.abate.org
info@abate.org

The Bailing Wire newsletter is published 
monthly with printed issues bimonthly by 
ABATE of California, Inc., with corporate 
mailing address at 20355 Murieta St. Apple 
Valley CA 92307.  All issues are on our website 
www.abate.org. All editorials, membership and 
advertising is to be sent to the corporate mailing 
address. Circulation: 5,500 bimonthly. 

 
Written articles are the opinions of the  

authors and not necessarily the opinion of 
ABATE of California. Editor reserves the 
right to edit any copy.

EDITOR
John (Milky) Loudermilk
Assistant Nick Benson Sr.

PRODUCTION & PROOFREADERS
Janet Wilhelm & Caroline Griffith 

PHOTOGRAPHERS
Nick Benson Sr and Gill Mellen

COLUMNISTS
Bill Bish, Sporty Milligan, Jim Lombardo, Dave 

Hastings, & Norm E. Newiger.

DEADLINES
All run flyers and ad copy will be camera ready. 

Deadline is the 15th of the month prior to publication for 
ALL material for publication. 
Business Card size $15.00/Mo $150.00/YR
Business Card with color $20.00/Mo $200.00/YR
Super-Size Business Card with color $250.00 Yearly only

A Super-Size Business Membership includes Business 
card on our website with a web link to your business.
ALL Yearly rates Includes a Business membership to 
ABATE Of California.

Business Memberships include two persons at the same 
mailing address, and a display plaque for the first year. 
Business cards need to be mailed to the ABATE State 
Office with membership application and appropriate fee.

Other Business Ads or NON-ABATE Event Flyers Rate:
¼ Page (5”w x 7.8” h) $150.00/Mo        $1,500.00/Yr.
½ Page (10”w x 7.8”h) $175.00/Mo $1,750.00/Yr.
Full Page (10” w x 15.5”h) $350.00/Mo         $3,500.00/Yr.

Color ads are 25% extra. 

BUSINESS MEMBERSHIP  SPECIAL
$125 - One Year Business Member Listing, Couple 
Membership and Display Plaque. Add $75 per year 
for color business card.

Donations to ABATE Of California 
are not deductible for Federal income 
tax purposes. However, dues and fees 
may qualify as business expenses and 
may be deductible in limited circum-
stances subject to various restrictions 
imposed by the Internal Revenue Code.

Color for an ad or flyer is extra and (ad copy, print 
ready) must be submitted showing color. All ads MUST 
be pre-paid for whatever duration you will be running the 
ad. Prices do not include any changes that you may want 
to make to existing ads placed with us.

Ads should be submitted electronically – in a jpg or tiff 
file – email to bailing.wire@abate.org and either mail 
payment to the address below or call with credit card 
number and billing information.

CLASSIFIED Members may advertise in the 
Classified Section at no charge.

PHOTOS
If you have any photos of ABATE motorcycle 

events please send them to us. They will be 
returned if you ask. Please include name of event, 
date, sponsor, etc. Must be received by the 10th of 
the month. You can email pictures in .jpg file to: 
bailing.wire@abate.org

MEMBERSHIP  REPORT

by Sporty Milligan,
Membership Chairman

Hi all! Good news! At this point in the Mem-
bership Drive we are at 91 new members. This is 
an increase of 21 members from last year at this 
point. So let’s get busy and sign-up enough new 

members to make 100!
At your Christmas toy runs, set up a booth 

and talk up membership. I have one more bike 
night to go to and I will talk ABATE member-
ship there.

I hope you are retaining your renewals. 
We still have a supply of small ABATE 
of California emblems that work very 
well as trinket renewal gifts.

At the ABATE Board meeting on Oc-
tober 20th we may get some new ideas 
that might help you in the future in your 
quest of getting new members and keep-
ing your renewals. If something jogs 
your memory regarding a brilliant idea 
on how to better improve the member-
ship program, please email me at wil-
liammilligan285@yahoo.com.

Remember there is unity and strength 
in numbers of members.

Membership Chairman Sporty Milli-
gan reporting.
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“Local 1 Fall Fundraiser at Barragan’s Restaurant”

“Orange County DA Candidate 
Todd Spitzer Visits With Local 20

The highlight of Local 20’s monthly, 2nd Tuesday of the month, ABATE 
meeting was the appearance of Todd Spitzer. Todd, a former school teacher, 
Orange County Supervisor and former California State Assembly Member is 
now running for the Orange County office of District Attorney.

Todd, also a motorcycle rider, introduced himself and took questions 
from the floor. Profiling and police procedure at stops, our rights when 
questioned and material collection for Fusion Centers were some of the 
topics covered. He stated, “As District Attorney I pledge to always uphold 
the rule of law.” and further stated, “We must restore faith and trust in our 
law enforcement and justice system.”

It was a good meeting and he left us with the impression that, if elected, 
we would have a fair office that would keep both the criminals and law 
enforcement in check and recourse for the victims.

As victims of profiling, stereotyping, and misleading rhetoric by law 
enforcement and the media, the motorcycle community could certainly 
embrace some changes in the DA’s office!

Cheers! Spike

Donations General Fund, Lobbyist & PAC 
Funds Thank you!

 Thank you for your sacrifice, generos-
ity, and above all, your faith in ABATE 
of California. We are proud of our long 
relationship with our California riders 
and we strive to serve your motorcycle 
needs to the best of our ability. Your do-
nation will be used as you intended it to 
be, and we would like to say, “Thank 
You” and wish you a safe ride on every 
road you travel. 
Sincerely, 
ABATE of California, Inc.

Thank you to the following:

Donations to the General Fund:
Robert Martin, Local 1
Carol Mayner, Local 1

From ABATE Locals:  2, 19 & 23

Donations to the Lobbyist Fund:
Carol Mayner, Local 1
Rick Mullaly, Local 33

From the ABATE Locals:  1, 2, 17, 19 & 
40

Thank YOU for your contributions in 
helping to preserve “Freedom of the 
Road” by supporting ABATE’s paid Lob-
byist and the General Fund!!! Thank you 
to our Members that renew their Member-
ships and those that join us – that too helps 
in preserving and fighting for Motorcy-
clist’s Rights!! And of Course, the Locals 
that contribute to the funds regularly and 
when they do events. THANK YOU!! It’s 
a team effort, so thank you for being a part 
of the ABATE Team! 
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ABATE of CA Open Positions
This year has been one of great change.  Dave 

Hastings is stepping down as well as Mark 
“Dogman” Castillero.  This means that we have 
some positions to fill.  We need you! We need 
your fresh ideas and we need a bit of your time 
to continue to make ABATE the Motorcycle 
voice that it has always been.

Take a look at the positions below and if you 
think one of them is for you contact the State 
Office or any Board Member.  We will need a 
short bio and a selfie sent to bailing.wire@abate.
org.  See the Candidacy paper below for a little 
help.

Except for the Board position all jobs are ap-
pointed by the BOD. All candidates need to have 
been a member in good standing for at least 1 
year.

If you ever thought you could do it better, now 
is the time to raise your hand. Let’s get into the 
conversation!

WANTED (2) BOARD
MEMBERS

 We need (2) people to take seats on our Board.  
The first is for the (2) Year Term being vacated by 
Dave Hastings which will run 2018 & 2019. The 
2nd is to finish out the last year of Mark “Dog-
man” Castillero’s term which would just run for 
2018.  See the BOD & Officer Candidacy Paper 
below.

Executive Director

The Executive Director (ED) shall be the 
Chief Executive Officer and shall, subject 
to the control of the Board of Directors, 
(BOD) of which they may be a member, 
have general supervision, direction and 
control of the organization and Officers, 
except for duties delegated by the BOD to 
the Chairman of the Board or other officers. 
Other responsibilities shall include:

1. Official spokesman for ABATE of Cali-
fornia on all non-political issues.

2. Coordinator between the State and Lo-
cals, which will include effectively main-
taining and managing the Regional Rep 
(RR) network to aid the Regional Reps in 
working with the Locals.

3. Assist new and existing Locals in an 
advisory capacity.

4. Represent ABATE of California at 
meetings of safety groups, workshops, and 
other activities which affect motorcycling 
workshops, and other activities which affect 
motorcycling.

5. Maintain current information regarding 
all ABATE programs per Article IV, Sec-
tion 2.a.5 of the ABATE Bylaws.

6. Work on establishing cooperation be-
tween motorcycle groups on a statewide ba-
sis in the common interests of motorcycle 
safety and political awareness of mutual 
interest.

7. Responsible for the production, distri-
bution, maintenance and periodic updates 
of the Policies and Procedures Manual.

Regional Rep

Regional Reps (RRs) are State Officers and are ap-
pointed by the Executive Director subject to confirma-
tion by a majority vote of the Board of Directors. RRs 
may also be removed by the Executive Director, again, 
subject to Board approval.

The function of the RRs is to improve communications 
among the State Officers and the Locals and assist the 
Local Presidents and other Local Officers in perform-
ing their duties. RRs will receive regular monthly reports 
from the Executive Director and will make regular re-
ports to the Executive Director on the activities of the 
Locals. The purpose is to improve the communication 
among all members. The RRs will not direct the Local 
Presidents. In ABATE, direction comes from the mem-
bers and flows upward. Members tell their Local Presi-
dent what they want to be done about a certain issue. 
The Local President will inform their RR, who passes 
that on to the Executive Director. The Executive Director 
informs the Board, as well as communicating with the 
other RRs, about the issue at hand.

Open regions are: Region 2 (Locals 25, 31 & 33) Re-
gion 3 (Local 17) Region 6 (Locals 24 & 40) Region 7 
(Locals 2 & 3/13)

STATE TREASURER
Effective immediately ABATE of CA needs 

a State Treasurer. Training to be provided this 
year and term would start in 2019. If interested, 
please contact Dave Hastings (760) 954-6463 
or Glenn Phillips (707) 624-6310.

The State Treasurer (ST) is responsible for 
keeping a complete, accurate account of all 
ABATE monies. The ST shall furnish a quar-
terly internal financial statement and distribute 
to the Board of Directors. The ST also provides 
additional reports when required. Other du-
ties include the preparation and filing of taxes, 
keeping track of ABATE’s tax and corporate 
status, as well as providing guidelines and as-
sistance to Locals when needed. The ST reports 
directly to the Board of Directors.

Online Administrator
ABATE understands the importance of con-

tinuity in our leadership roles and supports 
mentoring people as they move into these 
roles. In that context, ABATE is looking for 
a person to work assisting in the administra-
tion of our online presence. We have begun a 
new expansion of our online exposure which 
includes: * ABATE webpage www.abate.org, 
* ABATE of California Facebook page, * In-
stagram and * Twitter.

In the short term, we are looking for some-
one to assist as needed in keeping these four 
locations current, accurate, and coordinated 
with each other.

In the longer term, we are looking for some-
one to replace Mark Loudermilk when he 
resigns the position. The details and require-
ments are as follows:

Title: On Line Administrator.
Location: Not relevant since this is an on-

line job.
Skills: Proficiency with the following: * 

Webpage editing and management (Dot Net 
Nuke), * Microsoft Office – Word, Excel, 
Power Point, Access, and * Adobe Photoshop.

If you have these skills or some of them, 
contact us at abateweb@gmail.com to discuss 
any options.

ABATE of California, Inc. 
BOD & Officer Candidacy Paper 

 

Name (including nick name): ___________________________ __________________ 

Mailing Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

City: _________________________________   CA Zip code: _________  

Phone # with area code: _______________________________________________ 

Email address: _______________________________________________  

ABATE Local # _____________                ABATE Membership #_____________________ 

ABATE Member for how many years? _____________________  

Along with your information above, please submit your answers in 450 words or less to the following 
questions: 

 
1) Past or current ABATE Positions held? 
2) Other Qualifications? 
3) What are your goals for ABATE of California? 
4) Do you attend your own Local’s meeting, if yes, How often? 
5) Have you attended an ABATE Quarterly Meeting in the past year? (Does not apply to a Board 

Member.) 
6) Any additional info that you would like Our Members to know about you. 

 
And submit a “selfie”. 

 
Scan and Email to Bailing.Wire@abate.org 
Fax to: 1-760-956-6519 
Mail to:  20355 Murieta St Apple Valley CA 92307-9223 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9/2018 
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Local #01 Los Angeles
This is one of those futuristic Local reports as 

Local 1’s meeting comes the Sunday after the 
October 20th ABATE Board of Directors meet-
ing.

We will discuss items from the Board meeting. 
We will also discuss pre-plans for the LA Toy 
run happening on December 9th. There will be 
discussion of long range plans for the 2019 32nd 
annual Polar Bear run.

We might not have a big crowd as our meeting 
conflicts with ABATE Local 3/13’s annual Trivia 
run. Some members might be excused to attend 
that event.

I will thank those who attend and then eat a 
nice breakfast provided by the nice ladies of the 
Elks Lodge.

Regards, Sporty, President ABATE Local 1.

Local #02 Simi Valley

Early October is great, the sun is setting earlier in 
the day and the light is gone, but the really nice 
patio, with a great BBQ, we get to use comes 
with lights. We get our pre-meeting started by of-
fering a really great $5.00 meal with your choice 
of a cheese burger or fat footlongs, sometimes a 
surprise dish, and all the fixin’s you could want. 
We also have access to the VFW’s bar as well and 
they have all the drinks you could want. We start 
serving at 6:45 until 7:20 and then our meeting 
starts at 7:30. We meet on the second Tuesday of 
the month at VFW POST 10049, 4242 East Los 
Angeles Street in Simi Valley.

VP Jim opened the meeting with our Pledge of 
Allegiance. Pres Guy talked about our new ven-
ture with the VFW - it’s about doing a fundraiser, 
a chilly buns fundraiser of sort in early January. 
We are in the beginning stages of this planning 
and it should work out as we are discussing what 
we need to do etc. There was a lot of good debat-
ing about this and we will finalize this real soon.

Our Local had its elections. We have a new 
President, Jim Kibbe, and Vice President, Scott 
Burton, for the year 2019. The other officer po-
sitions were re-elected to the same person from 
2018. Our current President of many years is Guy 
Corrigan who will be retiring at the end of his 
term and moving far away! Thanks to Guy from 
all of us at Local 2, it’s been a bad ass ride! We’ve 
also added a new officer position for our Local, 
it’s called Social Media Coordinator, and we are 
glad to have new members Miguel and Amber 
do it!

Secretary Jane read the minutes, Pat, our trea-
surer, gave us our report and we are doing good. 
She told us that we did donate back to the state 
a good sum. PR Norm talked about BMW’s 
technology bologna tests! Frank, our member-
ship guy, was absent. Group rides coordinator 
Pigface talked about the good run last month in 
the mountains and our up-coming ride to Local 
3/13’s Trivia run this month. Miguel and Amber 
are working with the VFW to schedule upcom-
ing monthly events.

We had our raffles and it was good. Scott Bur-
ton won the $41 membership drawing and donat-
ed all of it to ABATE state. A mighty big thanks 
to Scott!

This is what ABATE is about - sharing, shar-
ing is caring and it’s always a good thing to give 
back, thanks to all as well.

PTL norm e.

Local #3/13 Thousand Oaks/Ven-
tura County

The comradery and the interest in our mission 
is contagious! Our Local 3/13 continues to grow 
and evolve. We’ve been riding with and making 
new friends in other clubs and groups. Spread-
ing the word that ABATE’s legislative activities 
help all riders. It’s all about motorcyclists’ rights 
across all clubs, groups and organizations!

Members of our Local 3/13 are working with 
other motorcycle riders to further promote and 
sponsor motorcycle riding rights, while enjoy-
ing rides and events with our ABATE family and 
friends. We are a group that is making things 
happen, being involved in Lane Splitting last 
year and now the Anti-Profiling Bill this year! 
Join us to be an effective voice in matters of mo-
torcycling rights!

Supporting ABATE makes a statement and 
sends money to work towards fair treatment of 
motorcyclists. Whether you ride with ABATE 
or ride with another group, being a member of 
ABATE and/or just participating in ABATE 
events, contributes to the work we do protecting 
your motorcycle riding rights.

Our President & ABATE’s California State 
Legislative Director, Chuck “Chief” Pedersen, 
and Vice President & MRF Rep., Keith “Solo” 
Johnston, along with some of our officers, con-
tinue to network with various other groups, 
building alliances to assemble a formidable voice 
in Sacramento. Issues we are currently working 
on include the “Anti-Profiling” bill.

Our Local 3/13 is always welcoming new mem-
bers. Bike Nights are held the 1st Thursday of 
each month, 7 pm, at Azar’s Sport’s Bar & Grill 
in Newbury Park; general Membership meetings 
are on the 3rd Thursday, 7 pm, at the Elks Lodge, 
158 N. Conejo School Road in Thousand Oaks, 

and Sunday-Funday rides are every 2nd Sunday.
Come join us to any or all of our events and 

bring your friends. Check us out on Facebook at 
www.Facebook/ABATE313 to follow our events 
and issues.

It’s all about motorcyclists’ rights across all 
clubs, groups & organizations! Ride Free!

Kathlean “MamaBear”, Scribe & PR, ABATE 
Local 3/13

Local #08 Orange County

How is everyone doing out there? At our last 
meeting we spoke about many things. Honda Ray 
stopped by the meeting to discuss the One More 
From the Heart run that is on Sunday, Novem-
ber 11th. If you want to go, and I suggest you do, 
we are leaving from the Chopper Place at 9:30. 
Please see the flyer for the event and donate to 
help the hospital to help the patients. Also there 
will be a special ceremony to commemorate the 
WW1 Armistice’s 100th year anniversary.

If you read the AMA publications, there was 
an article about Automated Vehicles and it talks 
about including motorcyclists in the ongoing dis-
cussion, planning and implementation of policies 
and regulations governing the expansion of au-
tomated-vehicle technology. I agree that whether 
you are walking across the street or riding your 
motorcycle, you should be safe from Automated 
Vehicles.

At the last meeting we had the membership 
drawing and John K. was drawn.

Ride Safe, Daniel

Local #17 Alameda, Contra Costa, 
Solano & Napa Counties

Greetings from Local 17! Wow another year is 
drawing to an end – it’s amazing how the older we 
get the quicker they go! Thanks to Local 17’s board 
for their time and support this past year. Mike Todd 
(VP) is stepping down after years as my right hand. 
Thanks Mike! Geno Hamrick is stepping down after 
putting out our monthly newsletter for years. Thanks 
Geno! Jan Landers is stepping down after a year as 
our Merchandise Coordinator. Thanks Jan for all 
your sales and organization! Dee Dee Linderer has 
taken over the Web Page from Dave Allen who has 
managed it for years. Thanks Dave for your years of 
help!

Our Summer Bingo and Fall Bingo/Memorial Runs 
went great with fun for all! There are winners at each 
of 5 stops that really makes these events fun. These 
were our last runs of the season topping off a very 

LOCAL  REPORTS

Continued on next page
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busy year for Local 17 that included the 2017 Road 
Glide raffle. Thanks to the Hide-A-Way, The Brass 
Tap, Judy’s Wild Wrangler, Moose Lodge #1967 and 
the Road Trip Bar & Grill for having us and providing 
great service while we were there for our Fall Bingo/
Memorial run! Adding the Memorial portion of our 
run to a bingo run drew more attendance as hoped 
and we all remembered our Local 17 members that 
have passed on since our founding in May of 1990.

My 19th Annual Sarah Renee Phillips Memorial 
Scholarship Run was awesome this year! Sarah’s Gar-
den was spectacular and one of the most beautifully 
prepared. Thanks to Kim Woodside and Marina and 
her crew from the City of Vacaville Parks Depart-
ment! A sincere thanks also goes to ABATE Local 
17 members who helped me pull this off – I could not 
do this alone. Thanks to Mike Todd, Cathy Phillips, 
Bill and Paula McBride, Mike and Rose Southward, 
Chuck Moore, Geno Hamrick, Jan Landers, Marga-
ret Shook, Steve Fox, Lynda Molina, Sam Fernandez. 
Thanks also again to Miss Darla’s and Dave Whita-
ker for a great breakfast to get us started, Courtney 
and staff at Mankas Steakhouse, Pete and staff at 
Turtle Rock and the staff at the Moose Lodge for our 
final stop. See article this issue. I am a lucky man and 
Sarah would be proud.

It is the volunteers that keep us going. We still des-
perately need a Vice President, Raffle Coordinator, 
Run/Event Coordinator, Newsletter Editor, and a 
Merchandise Coordinator, so please come to a meet-
ing on the 3rd Sunday at Judy’s Wild Wrangler Saloon 
at 10 am to volunteer.

Always check ABATE17.org, ABATE.org and now 
through Twitter @ABATECalifornia, Instagram @
abatecalifornia and of course Facebook.

Ride Safe and Free and I will see you around the 
next corner.

Local #20 Orange County

We had 21 members and 4 guests. Todd Spitzer, 
candidate for Orange County District Attorney, came 
to our meeting. He covered various topics and had a 
Q&A session. It was very informative. See Spike’s 
article.

Gill and Spike brought us up-to-date on subjects 
from our last meeting. Roger H. won the $119.

Non Politically Correct Gill/Secretary Squirt

Local #38 Imperial Valley
Hello ABATE members! We are putting the fin-

ishing touches on the 21st annual ABATE Local 38 
Turkey run that is on November 17th.

I tell people that if you do this run once, it could 
become one of your favorite runs of the year. We 
have Thanksgiving dinner with all the trimmings 
for the participants at the end of the run. Also we 
have plenty of raffle prizes.

It’s a great feeling to help those in need. We do-
nate to charities that get little or no funding. Our 
goal is to provide all the turkeys requested, which 
is more than 400 and counting. You can help make 
a difference.

I want to thank both ABATE Locals 6 and 11 for 
their continued support of our events.

In next month’s report I will tell you if we reached 
our goal and about our upcoming Los Nino’s Toy 
run that is in its 27th year!

Bye for now, Ed Aranda, President, ABATE 
Local 38

Continued from page 6

[Type here] 
 

  

 
  
 

 
A Run to Benefit the Children 

At Totally Kids Rehabilitation Hospital 
  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

    
ENTERTAINMENT:  

*Video Games *IPod Shuffles *ITunes Gift 
Cards  *Movies *Mini speakers 

*TV and DVD combo (20”) *IPad charger 
(1st or 2nd generation) 
HEALTH & BEAUTY: 

*Backpacks * Blankets *Hair accessories 
*New clothes (6 months - adult XXL)  

*Female and Male Bath sets  
*Hand Massagers *Essential Oils *Pacifiers  

CRAFT & ACTIVITY SUPPLIES: 
*Markers *Crayons *Baby Dolls *Cardstock 

Paper 12x12 *Scrapbooks and Supplies 
*Playdough *Acrylic Paint * Water colors * 

Dry Easer Markers  
*Canvas Boards 16X20 

EDUCATIONAL SUPPLIES: 
*Books with flaps and/or noises *Toys 

that light up and make noise *Articulation 
cards *Heavy Nylon reinforced bean 
bags*Walking Wings *Bumbo Seat 

 
 
 
 

 

Leave From Chopper Place 
at 9:30am 

4791 Doane Ave.  
Riverside, CA 

 

Arrive at Totally Kids  
at 10:45am 

1720 Mountain View Ave.  
Loma Linda, CA  

 

If you can’t make it or wish to donate  please 
contact HR at (951) 279-4370   or  
hr-wolfe@att.net 
Make Checks payable to: Kids 4 Ever Inc. 
Tax Deductible ID No. 33-0033024  
 

  
Run pins, signing fees, 
T-shirts, or celebrities   

 
 

 

OR  

Sunday, November 11th 2018  

Check us out on 
Facebook  

 

  

100% OF ALL DONATIONS GO DIRECTLY TO THE KIDS!  
NO OVERHEAD!  

TOTALLY KIDS REHABILITATION HOSPITAL SUPPORTS “MOTORCYCLIST’S RIGHTS” 

onemorefromtheheart

Join us in commemoration 
of  the 100th Anniversary 

of  Armistice Day.

All Vehicles Welcome

 Run pins, sign in fees,
T-shirts, or celebrities

ABATE NO. 38 

    

                  

 

 

Saturday November 17, 2018 at Wal-Mart’s Parking Lot 

2150 North Waterman Avenue El Centro, CA 92243 

Registrations are from 8:30-10:00 AM  

Donation: $10.00 & a Frozen Turkey per Person, includes a Dinner Ticket. 

 

*TURKEY WILL BE DONATED TO LOCAL CHARITIES SO ALL CAN ENJOY THANKSGIVING DINNER* 

(For more information you may contact: Ed/ 760-554-8843) 
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ABATE Events for 2018
ABATE Events for 2018
You can also go to our website www.abate.org and Events Calendar to 

download available flyers.

October 21 – ABATE 3/13 – 10th Annual Trivia Run (see flyer this issue)
November 3 – ABATE Local 24 – 28th Annual Turkey Run (see flyer 

this issue)
November 11 – 28th Annual Totally Kids “One from The Heart” Run 

(see flyer this issue)
November 21 – ABATE Local 38 - 21st Annual Turkey Run (see flyer 

this issue)
December 1 – ABATE Local 17 – Holiday Party
December 2 – ABATE Local 19 – Toy Run
December 2 – ABATE Local 17 – Toy Run
December 9 – ABATE Local 1 – 30th Annual HD of Glendale & ABATE 

Local 1 Toy Run (see flyer this issue)
December 15 – ABATE Local 38 – Imperial Valley Los Ninos Toy Run 

(see flyer this issue)
December 25 – ABATE Local 6 – Xmas with Kids (see flyer this issue)

Bike Nites:

ABATE Local 3/13 – 1st Thursday of the month (See flyer in this issue 
for details.)

ABATE Events for 2019

February 24 – ABATE 1 – 32nd Annual Polar Bear Run (see flyer this 
issue)

If you have a date for your event, and no details or flyer yet, you may 
still submit your dates, so others can pencil it in on their social calendar. 
Then submit your flyer in time for the Bailing Wire and to be posted on 
ABATE’s website.

ALL ABATE Events must have event insurance
Contact the ABATE State office for information.

SARAH RENEE PHILLIPS
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP RUN

from Glenn Phillips

A Special Way to Remember A Lost Child

We lost a Daughter, Sister and Friend on April 6th, 2000 
to a tragic death at age 13. Sarah’s Mom started this tradi-
tion with a ride to remember Sarah with a small group of 
friends back in August of 2000. The tradition has contin-
ued over the years. In 2005 for the 6th Annual run it had 
grown large enough that the idea of raising money for a 
scholarship in Sarah’s name came to light. Sarah’s high 
school, Will C. Wood, was excited to participate and an-
other chapter of this event evolved.

This event has raised $60,400 for 14 students on their 
educational journey through college over the years. Pic-
tured is last years’ recipient, Dacari Mendonsa, who re-
ceived $5,150 this May upon her graduation scholarship 
night. She came to this years’ 19th Annual run with her 
family and spoke of what it means to her to have the sup-
port from Sarah’s scholarship fund. She is pictured with 
her little sister, Sincere. She is attending Sacramento State 
for Nursing and hopes to one day be a Doctor.

Our family goes through the applications from the high 
school and selects the student who has suffered from ob-
stacles and challenges and succeeds in achieving the goal 
of graduation. These letters from the students often bring 
tears to our eyes of the challenges they faced. This year’s 
19th run brought in over $5,000 that will go to a student 
from the 2018/2019 graduating class.

It has been a rewarding journey for me organizing this 
event year after year and keeps Sarah close to my heart. 
I am eternally grateful to my ABATE family that has 

supported our family and this event year after year. 
THANK YOU ALL!

We will see you August 24th, 2019 for the 20th Annual 
Sarah Renee Phillips Memorial Scholarship Run.
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Sustaining VIP ABATE Members
Thank you for the Extra Support!

Sustaining (VIP) ABATE Members
THANK YOU For the Extra Support!

ABATE Local #01
Gordon Baldwin
Mike Burton
Lisa Garber & Bruce Hersch
Chad Martin
Sporty Milligan
Bob Warren

ABATE Local #02
Patti Bock
Scott & Pat Burton

ABATE Local 3/13
Chris Hodapp
Keith & Sharon Johnston
Mike & Mary Osborn 

ABATE Local #06
Bart & Wendy Perry

ABATE Local #08
Steve Howe
Gonzo Gonzalez
Tim Sr. & Yvonne Tennimon

ABATE Local #11
Dick & Sherry Beckton

ABATE Local #17
Greg & Diane Howe
Denny “Budman” Kobza
Steve MacDonald

ABATE Local #19
Robert & Brianna Cuthbertson

ABATE Local #20
William Leming
Robert Martin

ABATE Local #24

Mike & Linda McIntyre
Doug Silveria

ABATE Local #25
Lady Kay Deli
Lil’ David Morena
David & Becky Smart
James & Daisy Young

ABATE Local #27
Fred & Patty Cammack
Kenny & Raeann Nuttall

ABATE Local #33
Donald Noblin
Ron Tibbetts

ABATE Local #38
Bruce & Shelley McPhetridge

ABATE Local #44/47
Thomas Bruce & Louise Towers
Mark Cobin
Dave Cornelius
Hank & Kris Hallmark
Dave & Carol Hastings
Ken & Glenice Hatfield
Jeff & Nina Ozanne

Sustaining Members (VIP’s) receive a mailed 
copy of the Bailing Wire, the months it is 
printed, a yearly certificate of Appreciation, 
suitable for framing, their membership card 
with VIP printed on it, and their names print-
ed on this list. ABATE of California appreci-
ates their extra support.

ABATE “Brothers & Sisters” Lost in 2018

Phil Hohman, Local 33
Glenda Ross (January 2018) Local 24
Darold Martin (March 23, 2018) Local 1
Linda Hines, Local 17
Dave “Moony” Jordan, Local 5
Dave Davis, Local 17
Dave “Moony” Jordan, Local 5

Rest In Peace, May they ride Forever Free.



PAGE 10          ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER   November 2018

State Senate
District 2 
Mike McGuire (I)(D)(NR)
Veronica “Ronni” Jacobi (D)(NR)

District 4 
Jim Nielson (I)( R)(NR)
Phillip Kim (D)(NR)

District 6 
Richard Pan (I)(D)(NR)
Eric Frame (NPP)(NR)

District 8 
Andreas Borgeas ( R)(NR)
Paulina Miranda (D)(NR)

District 10 
Bob Wieckowski (I)(D)(NR)
Victor G. San Vicente ( R)(NR)

District 12 
Rob Poythress ( R)(NR)
Anna Cabellero (D)
Authored & carried AB 2972

District 14 
Andy Vidak (I)( R)(NR)
Melissa Hurtado (D)(NR)

District 16 
Ruth Musser-Lopez (D)(NR)
Shannon Grove ( R)(NR) 

District 18 
Robert M. Hertzberg (I)(D)(NR)
Rudy Melendez ( R)(NR)

District 20 
Connie M. Leyva (I)(D)(NR)
Matthew Munson ( R)

District 22 
Mike Eng (D)(NR)
Susan Rubio (D)(NR)

District 24 
Peter Choi (D)(NR)
Maria Elena Durazo (D)(NR)

District 26 
Ben Allen (I)(D)(NR)
Baron Bruno (NPP)

District 28 
Jeff Stone (I)( R)(NR)
Joy Silver (D)(NR)

District 30 
Holly J. Mitchell (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 32 
Bob Archuleta(D)(NR)
Rita Topalian ( R)(NR)

District 34 
Janet Nguyen (I)( R)(NR)
Tom Umberg (D)(NR)

District 36 
Patricia C. Bates (I)( R)(NR)
Marggie Castellano (D)(NR)

District 38 
Brian Jones ( R)(NR)
Jeff Griffith (D)

District 40 
Ben Hueso (I)(D)(NR)
Luis Vargas ( R)(NR)

State Assembly
District 1 
Brian Dahle (I)( R)(NR)
Caleen Sisk (D)(NR)

District 2 
Jim Wood (I)(D)(NR)
Matt Heath ( R)

District 3 
James Gallagher (I)( R)(NR)
Sonia Aery (D)(NR)

District 4 
Cecilia M. Aguiar-Curry (I)(NR)
No Challenger

District 5 
Frank Bigelow (I)( R)(NR)
Carla Neal (D)(NR)

District 6 
Kevin Kiley (I)( R)(NR)
Jacalyn Smith (D)(NR)

District 7 
Kevin McCarty (D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 8 
Ken Cooley (I)(D)(NR)
Melinda Avey ( R)(NR)

District 9 
Jim Cooper (I)(D)(NR)
Harry He (D)(NR)

District 10 
Marc Levine (I)(D)(NR)
Dan Monte (D)(NR)

District 11 
Jim Frazier (I)(D)(NR)
Lisa Romero ( R)(NR)

District 12
Heath Flora (I)( R)
Robert Chase (D)(NR)

District 13 
Susan Talamantes Eggman (I)(D)(NR)
Antonio Garcia ( R)(NR)

District 14 
Timothy S. Grayson (I)(D)(NR)

Assim Yahya (D)(NR)

District 15 
Buffy Wicks (D)(NR)
Jovanka Beckles (D)(NR)

District 16 
Catherine B. Baker (I)( R)(NR)
Rebecca Bauer-Kahan (D)(NR)

District 17 
David Chiu (I)(D)(NR)
Alejandro Fernandez (D)(NR)

District 18 
Rob Bonta (I)(D)(NR)
Stephen Slauson ( R)(NR)

District 19 
Philip Y. Ting (I)(D)(NR)
Keith Bogdon ( R)(NR)

District 20 
Bill Quirk (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 21 
Adam C. Gray (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 22 
Kevin Mullin (I)(D)(NR)
Christina Laskowski ( R)(NR)

District 23 
Jim Patterson (I)( R)(NR)
Aileen Rizo (D)(NR)

District 24 
Marc Berman (D)(NR)
Alex Glew ( R)(NR)

District 25 
Kansen Chu (D)(NR)
Bob Brunton ( R)(NR)

District 26 
Devon L. Mathis (I)( R)(NR)
Jose Sigala (D)(NR)

District 27 
Ash Kalra (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 28 
Evan Low (I)(D)(NR)
Michael Snyder ( R)(NR)

District 29 
Mark Stone (I)(D)(NR)
Vicki Nohrden ( R)

District 30 
Robert Rivas (D)(NR)
Neil Kitchens ( R)(NR)

District 31 
Dr. Joaquin Arambula (I)(D)(NR)
Lupe Espinoza ( R)(NR)

District 32 
Rudy Salas Jr. (I)(D)(NR)
Justin Mendes ( R)(NR)

District 33 
Jay Obernolte ( R)
Socorro Cisneros (D)(NR)

District 34 
Vince Fong (I)( R)(NR)
Nick Nicita (D)(NR)

Continued on next page

ABATE 2018 NOVEMBER VOTER GUIDE 

This voter guide reflects motorcycle only issues. All endorsements were made this year in accordance to ABATE PAC policy and procedures to endorse only 

candidates that returned the ABATE Question & Answer sheet that had been sent to all candidates and answered the questions in a positive manner. ABATE of 

California encourages everyone to find the candidates on this list that we have endorsed and volunteer at least 2 – 4 hours of your time to help them win their 

elections.

(I)=Incumbent ( R) = Republican (D) = Democrat (L) = Libertarian

(NPP) = No Party Preference  BOLD = ABATE of CA Endorsed

To find who represents your area and where their office is located: http://www.leginfo.ca.gov/yourleg.html.



 November 2018    ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER        PAGE 11
District 35 
Jordan Cunningham (I)( R)(NR)
Bill Ostrander (D)(NR)

District 36
Tom Lackey (I)( R)(NR)
Steve Fox (D)

District 37 
Monique Limon (I)(D)(NR)
David Norrdin (D)(NR)

District 38 
Dante Acosta (I)( R)(NR)
Christy Smith (D)

District 39 
Luz Maria Rivas (D)(NR)
Ricardo Antonio Benitez ( R)

District 40 
James C. Ramos (D)(NR)
Henry Gomez Nickel ( R)

District 41 
Chris R. Holden (I)(D)(NR)
Alan S. Reynolds (NPP)(NR)

District 42 
Chad Mayes (I)( R)(NR
Deniantionette Mazingo (D) 

District 43 
Laura Friedman (I)(D)
No Challenger

District 44 
Jacqui Irwin (I)(D)(NR)
Ronda Baldwin-Kennedy ( R)(NR)

District 45 
Justin M. Clark ( R)(NR)
Jesse Gabriel (D)(NR)

District 46 
Adrin Nazarian (I)(D)(NR)
Roxanne Beckford Hoge ( R)(NR)

District 47 
Eloise Gomez Reyes (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 48 
Blanca E Rubio (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 49 
Ed Chau (D)(NR)
Burton Brink ( R)(NR)

District 50 
Richard Bloom (I)(D)(NR)

District 51 
Wendy Carillo (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 52 
Freddie Rodriguez (I)(D)(NR)
Toni Holle ( R)(NR)

District 53 
Miguel Santiago (I)(D)(NR)
Kevin Hee Young Jang (D)(NR)

District 54 
Sydney K. Kamlagar (D)(NR)

Tepring Michelle Piquado (D)(NR)

District 55 
Phillip Chen (I)( R)(NR)
Gregg D. Fritchle (D)(NR)

District 56 
Eduardo Garcia (I)(D)(NR)
Jeff Gonzalez ( R)(NR)

District 57 
Ian C. Calderon (I)(D)(NR)
Jessica Martinez ( R)(NR)

District 58 
Cristina Garcia (I)(D)(NR)
Mike Simpfenderfer (R)

District 59 
Reginald Byron Jones-Sawyer Sr (I)(D)(NR)
Leslie Hagan-Morgan (D)(NR)

District 60 
Sabrina Cervantes (I)(D)(NR)
Bill Essayli ( R)(NR)

District 61 
Jose Medina (I)(D)(NR)
No Challenger

District 62 
Autumn R. Burke (I)(D)(NR)
Al L. Hernandez ( R)(NR)

District 63 
Anthony Rendon (I)(D)(NR)
Maria D. Estrada (D)(NR)

District 64 
Mike A Gipson (I)(NR)
No Challenger

District 65 
Sharon Quirk-Silva (I)(D)(NR)
Alexandria “Alex” Coronado ( R)(NR)

District 66 
Al Muratsuchi (I)(D)(NR)
Frank Scotto ( R)(NR)

District 67 
Melissa A. Melendez (I)( R)(NR)
Michelle Singleton (D)(NR)

District 68 
Steven S. Choi PhD (I)( R)(NR)
Michelle Duman (D)(NR)

District 69 
Tom Daly (I)(D)(NR)

No Challenger

District 70 
Patrick O’Donnell (I)(D)(NR)
Honor Mimi Robson (L)(NR)

District 71 
Randy Voepel (I)( R)(NR)
James Elia (D)(NR)

District 72 
Tyler Diep ( R)(NR)
Josh Lowenthal (D)(NR)

District 73 
William P. Brough (I)( R)(NR)
Scott Rhinehart (D)(NR)

District 74 
Matthew Harper (I)( R)(NR)
Cottie Petrie Norris (D)(NR)

District 75 
Marie Waldron (I)( R)(NR)
Alan Geraci (D)

District 76 
Tasha Boerner Horvath (D)(NR)
Elizabeth Warren (D)(NR)

District 77 
Brian Maienschein (I)( R)(NR)
Sunday Gover (D)(NR)

District 78 
Todd Gloria (I)(D)(NR)
Maggie J. Campbell ( R)(NR)

District 79 
Shirley N. Weber (I)(D)(NR)
John Moore ( R)(NR)

District 80 
Lorena S. Gonzalez Fletcher (I)(D)(NR)
Lincoln Pickard ( R)(NR)
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“Yes” on Prop 6 Rally
October 19, 2018 Victorville CA
At a local business in Victorville about 100 people gathered to support “Yes on Prop 6.”  This is the proposition that at the last 
minute the State of CA changed the name from Repeal the Gas Tax to Road Repair Elimination.  If passed Prop 6 will elimi-

nate the $.12/gallon gas tax and $.20/gallon diesel tax and will also eliminate the $100/vehicle average increase in registrations. 
Finally, it will mandate that any future gas and diesel increases must be put before a vote of the people. It will not eliminate any 
road repairs because money has already been allocated for those repairs for all current and many future repairs as per Assem-
blyman and Vice-Chairman of the Budget Committee Jay Obernolte who attended the rally. ABATE of CA officially supports 

“Yes” on Prop 6

New Survey! - 2018 National Motorcycle Profiling Survey - Take the Survey!
Recently, the National Motorcycle Profiling Survey 2016-2017 concluded and the results definitively demonstrate that motorcycle profiling is an epi-

demic in America. Many motorcyclists in America have been targeted based on appearance, not behavior. 
 
Please take the time to take the 2018 National Motorcycle Profiling Survey. Note: NO PERSONAL DATA IS REQUIRED! YOUR PRIVACY AND 

ANONYMITY ARE IMPORTANT AND RESPECTED. By asking for no more than your zip code and email, which is completely voluntary, there is 
no personal information to maintain or protect.

Take the survey now...  http://www.motorcycleprofilingproject.com/national-motorcycle-profling-survey/ New Survey! - 2018 National Motorcycle 
Profiling Survey - Take the Survey!

Recently, the National Motorcycle Profiling Survey 2016-2017 concluded and the results definitively demonstrate that motorcycle profiling is an epi-
demic in America. Many motorcyclists in America have been targeted based on appearance, not behavior. 

 
Please take the time to take the 2018 National Motorcycle Profiling Survey. Note: NO PERSONAL DATA IS REQUIRED! YOUR PRIVACY AND 

ANONYMITY ARE IMPORTANT AND RESPECTED. By asking for no more than your zip code and email, which is completely voluntary, there is 
no personal information to maintain or protect.

Take the survey now...  http://www.motorcycleprofilingproject.com/national-motorcycle-profling-survey/
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NCOM Biker Newsbytes

THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS SER-
VICE is brought to you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(A.I.M.) and the National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM), and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard 
M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, 
call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.
com.

NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

FEDERAL AGENCY SEEKS ANTI-LOCK 
BRAKES ON NEW MOTORCYCLES IN THE U.S.: 
The National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) has 
recommended that all new motorcycles built for road use 
in the U.S. have anti-lock brakes and electronic stability 
control as standard equipment. The federal safety agency 
says that ABS has been required on passenger cars since 
2000, and electronic stability control has been required 
since the 2012 model year, but the technology has lagged 
for motorcycles and requiring it would save lives.

The NTSB voted unanimously 5-0 during their Septem-
ber 11th open board meeting to make the recommendations 
to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA), which has authority to impose regulations.

NTSB Chairman Robert Sumwalt said that the Insur-
ance Institute for Highway Safety (IIHS) determined 
that anti-lock brakes could reduce motorcycle fatalities 
by 31%. “That is a sizeable safety benefit that the U.S. is 
leaving on the table, leaving on the pavement, actually,” 
he told the Associated Press (AP).

Eric Emery, the NTSB’s Safety Research Division chief, 
said anti-lock brakes would allow riders to use maximum 
braking force without fear of the wheels locking up and 
skidding, improving the chances of keeping control of 
bikes in an emergency.

Anti-lock brakes are currently standard on 8.9% of U.S. 
motorcycles and are optional on 13.3%. Anti-lock brakes 
were required in Europe starting in 2016 on motorcycles 
with engines larger than 125 CC, agency officials said. 
Other countries are discussing or requiring it, including 
Australia, Japan, China and Brazil.

NTSB ISSUES NEW RECOMMENDATIONS TO 
“IMPROVE MOTORCYCLE SAFETY”: Safety is-
sues surrounding the causes of motorcycle crashes, and 
the prevention of crashes through better integration of 
motorcycles in crash warning and prevention systems 
and the use of advanced braking and stability control sys-
tems, were the subject of a National Transportation Safety 
Board meeting conducted Tuesday, September 11th, 2018 
in Washington, D.C.

During the public hearing, staff from the Office of Re-
search and Engineering and the Office of Highway Safety 
presented findings and recommendations from the “2016 
Motorcycle Crash Causation Study” on select risk factors 
associated with the causes of motorcycle crashes, which 
were adopted unanimously by the five-member board.

Among 10 recommendations included in the report, 
“Select Risk Factors Associated with Causes of Motor-
cycle Crashes,” are calls for all new on-road motorcycles 
sold in the United States to be equipped with antilock 
braking systems and that the federal government establish 
performance standards for electronic stability control on 
motorcycles sold in the U.S.

Additionally, the report recommends that motorcycles 

be fully incorporated in the development of technology 
for on-board crash prevention and vehicle-to-vehicle and 
vehicle-to-infrastructure systems.

It also calls for further study and strategies regarding 
alcohol and drug use on rider crash risk, and to evaluate 
the effectiveness of motorcycle licensing procedures.

The NTSB does not typically investigate motorcycle 
crashes, but it conducted a motorcycle safety forum in 
2006 and issued recommendations as a result. It has been 
more than 10 years since the NTSB has issued new rec-
ommendations “to help reduce motorcycle crashes and 
improve safety.”

ENDING CARB: The Trump Administration has an-
nounced plans to revoke a special waiver that currently 
allows California to regulate vehicle tailpipe emissions 
differently than what the federal government mandates, 
which would eliminate California’s more stringent green-
house gas standards imposed under CARB (California 
Air Resources Board).

CARB’s stricter smog standards have been adopted in 
thirteen states and the District of Columbia, representing 
nearly 40% of the nation’s new vehicle sales.

SIKH HELMET EXEMPTION GRANTED IN ON-
TARIO ON RELIGIOUS GROUNDS: This winter, On-
tario’s Ministry of Transportation says Sikh riders will be 
exempt from the province’s mandatory motorcycle helmet 
law due to the wearing of turbans. The possibility of an 
exemption has been a contentious topic for years through-
out Canada, with some arguing that it would pose a safety 
risk, but now Premier Doug Ford says he will make the 
change in recognition of Sikh motorcycle riders’ civil 
rights and religious expression.

The change, if it goes forward, will see the province of 
Ontario fall in line with Alberta, British Columbia and 
Manitoba, where exemptions are already in place. Helmet 
exemptions in other provinces have also proven to be con-
troversial, with safety being a sticking point for some.

In Alberta, the exemption went into effect April 12th, 
and the insurance industry is taking a wait-and-see ap-
proach to the exemption, with insurance providers unsure 
if the new risks would translate to higher insurance pre-
miums for Albertans.

EUROPEAN MOTORCYCLE SALES ON THE 
RISE: As a tariff-burdened American motorcycle indus-
try struggles, the European market boasted a 7.2% growth 
in nearly all its two-wheeled sectors in the first half of this 
year.

In an industry that supports 156,000 employees 
throughout Europe, it’s good news that the overall two-
wheeled sector continues to gain traction. Within the first 
6 months of 2018, new motorcycle ownership across Eu-
rope increased by almost 42,000 over the same period in 
2017-- from 526,889 to 564,851.

Antonio Perlot, Secretary General of the European mo-
torcycle industry association ACEM, said: “Our latest 
registration figures for the EU show, once again, the im-
portance of two- and three-wheeled vehicles as a solution 
to the mobility needs of people, particularly in large urban 
areas that suffer from congestion problems.”

“The latest increase in sales, particularly in the motor-
cycle segment, is a very positive development. Newer and 
more environmentally friendly vehicles are being added 
to the European vehicle fleet, which according to our esti-
mations is now close to 36 million units.”

SELF-RIDING MOTORCYCLES BEING DEVEL-
OPED: BMW Motorrad recently demonstrated a com-
pletely autonomous motorcycle at their testing facility in 
the south of France, when an R-1200 GS independently 
drove off, accelerated, circled a winding test track and au-
tomatically slowed down to a stop, dropping neatly onto 
its kickstand.

BMW says it is “by no means aiming for a completely 
independent motorbike,” but the technology is being de-
veloped to further improve safety systems, especially 
those around riding dynamics - how a bike behaves in cer-
tain situations on the road and how it can help the rider in 
an emergency situation,” according to a Motorrad spokes-
person.

The autonomous bike is also a testbed for V2V (Vehi-
cle-to-Vehicle) communication and digital networking.

So in the future, when your Smart Bike is plugged into 
the sensors and networked information sources that will 
be here soon, it will be able to step in and prevent a much 
wider range of accidents…with data from a self-driving 
car in a blind turn ahead of you, your bike will ‘know’ that 
a possible impact is ahead and warn you to take action.

Plus, a very advanced set of safety algorithms may be 
able to step in when riders make errors of their own -- like 
panic-braking mid-curve or not leaning over enough to get 
round a tight corner. If your bike knows exactly where it 
is, what’s around it, and what it’s doing, it can predict a 
situation and take over -- leaning the bike farther, reducing 
engine torque, applying some rear brake, etc.

So why are BMW and other bike firms working on 
smart, autonomous, self-riding ‘robot bikes’?

Because self-driving cars and smart highways are com-
ing -- sooner than you think, and whether we like it or not 
-- and there’s currently little regard being paid to the needs 
of motorcycling, and how it will fit into the infrastructure 
of the future; so if the manufacturers don’t provide an an-
swer to ‘how will bikes become safer and work with other 
autonomous vehicles’, no-one else will.

FEMALE BIKERS UNITE IN WORLDWIDE RE-
LAY: As the name implies, the Women Riders World Re-
lay aims to unite lady bikers with one aim; passing a baton 
around the world on two wheels, across even the most re-
mote of locations.

WRWR, as it’s now known, was formed at the end of 
August by Hayley Bell from Warrington, England, in an 
attempt to wake the motorcycling industry up to the sheer 
number of female riders on the road. “I want to unite wom-
en riders globally, do something that’s never been done be-
fore, and to show the industry the force behind the market 
that is so blindly overlooked,” the 27-year old said.

Hayley set up the WRWR Facebook page just weeks ago 
and has already gathered more than 5,700 members, from 
as far afield as Pakistan, Bangladesh and South Africa. 
Australia is by far the most heavily represented country 
on the page, followed by the U.K.

Hayley aims to have got at least 17,000 women bikers on 
board by December 2018, with a plan to launch the world 
relay in Spring 2019.

BATTERY BUYERS IN ENGLAND COULD FACE 
CHARGES: Laws in the U.K. regarding motorcycle bat-
teries have changed to help counter terrorism. A new law 
states that anyone purchasing a dry motorcycle battery 
with a separate acid pack will now require a valid Explo-
sives, Precursors and Poisons (EPP) license.

The ruling, effective July 1st, 2018, means that anyone 
purchasing a battery of this kind without the correct li-
cense could be charged with a criminal offence and comes 
as part of a larger British counter terrorism initiative. Bat-
tery acid packs contain sulfuric acid, which could be used 
as a precursor to the production of explosives.

The change in the law is expected to have huge implica-
tions for the motorcycle battery market, with many retail-
ers already deciding to end the sale of dry batteries in their 
stores and online.

NCOM BOARD MEETING AND REGION V SEM-
INAR: The Board of Directors of the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM) will meet on November 10th, 
2018 in Nashville, Tennessee, in conjunction with the 
Region V Meeting of NCOM Member Groups from Ar-
kansas, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi and Tennessee 
(NCOM Region V).

Following the conclusion of NCOM business in an open 
board meeting, attendees will gather from throughout 
the Southeastern region to discuss motorcycling matters 
unique to or occurring in their states.

This is a FREE event and all motorcyclists are invited 
to attend on Saturday, November 10th, 10 am-6 pm at the 
Radisson Hotel Nashville Airport, 1112 Airport Center 
Drive, Nashville TN 37214, tel: 615-889-9090, or contact 
NCOM at (800) ON-A-BIKE for additional information.

RIDER BUSTED AFTER COPS VIEW 120 MPH 
FOOTAGE ON SEIZED HELMET-CAM: He came to 
police attention after rear-ending a taxi in Southampton, 
England, leaving his female passenger with minor inju-
ries. Officers seized his helmet-mounted GoPro as part 
of their investigation into dangerous driving charges; on 
which they found footage of him riding at 120 mph along 
a major highway just four days earlier, as well as 105 mph 
on another busy thoroughfare.

The footage was shown during a two-day trial, and the 
19-year old motorcyclist was found guilty of two counts 
of dangerous driving and sentenced to 50 hours of unpaid 
community service, and he was also disqualified from 
driving for 15 months, after which he will have to pass 
an extended re-test before he is allowed back on the road.

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “A person may cause evil to oth-
ers not only by his actions but by his inaction, and in either 
case he is justly accountable to them for the injury.” ~ John 
Stuart Mill (1806-1873), philosopher and economist
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Junior ABATE 
& Motorcycle 

Training 
Did you know that you can en-

roll your children in Jr ABATE 
for only $5.00 per year? By 
enrolling your children in Jr 
ABATE you can start them out 
right learning about protecting 
their rights. As an added benefit, 
when your Jr ABATE member 
gets ready to take the mandated 
Motorcycle Safety Course, Rich-
ard Lester will pay for it! And the 
course may save your child’s life! 
For details or to set your child up 
for reimbursement, contact Gill 
Mellen at gillabate3@gmail.com

  ApplicAtion Junior AbAte of california
New    Renew
Date:     LOCAL#
Name:
Birth Date:
Address:
City:
State:    Zip Code:
Telephone #:              (with area code)
Sponsored by:     (Parent/guardian/grandparent)
Their Membership #:    (Sponsor)
Junior Membership receives patch when new  $5.00
Renewing Junior membership – renewal pin    $5.00
Junior ABATE Membership #
(Usually the same as sponsor and expires when sponsor’s membership expire)

Sporty’s Rides

by Sporty Milligan
Boy it’s really been a busy month since I last talked to 

you guys via the Bailing Wire. I have been busy with the 
“Yes on Prop 6 - Repeal the Gas Tax” campaign. Plus we 
had our ABATE Local 1 Fall Fundraiser at Barragan’s 
Mexican restaurant in Burbank.

This event took place September 27th. The deal was sim-
ple, eat any time between 11 am to 9 pm. So six folks took 
advantage of that portion of the deal. 11 of the ABATE 
crowd showed up for the group gathering that started at 
6.30 pm. I want thank Shelia Lindsey and Cathy Edwards 
for setting this up, along with Debra Dunn for helping out 
with the printing of the event flyers.

At the group portion of the event was Carl Rainey and 
his lovely wife, Regina, Buz Yochelson and his wife, She-
lia Lindsey, Debra Dunn, Cathy Edwards and her friends, 
myself, Sporty, and my best one, Renee. We had a decent 
meal and 20% was donated to ABATE of California Lo-
cal 1. Local 1 is going to send this money to the ABATE 
lobbyist’s fund. We are still waiting for the funds from 
restaurant. Shelia stated it takes about one month to get 
the money.

At the gathering we had a raffle for some small raffle 
prizes. The big raffle, donated by Cathy Edwards, will be 
picked at the Local 1 meeting on October 21st.

Like I mentioned at the beginning of the column I have 
been busy with the “Yes on Prop 6 - Repeal the Gas Tax” 
campaign. Just to keep you in the loop, Carl DeMaio, the 

head guy for Prop 6, spoke on Wednesday, October 10th, 
in front of the Los Angeles CalTrans building on South 
Main Street.

To get there I rode my bike. Traffic was a bear. Finding 
parking was tricky. I found a dirt lot next to the private 
parking and parked there. Finally connected up with the 
group. After the podium stand was set up, Carl began his 
pitch on repeal of the gas tax. I was not surprise that there 
was some CalTrans big shots videoing the speech. Ok so 
we accomplished our goal.

I had to scramble back to the Valley before noon as I 
have a Wednesday 12x12 book study at the AA hall in San 
Fernando. So I made to the hall by 11:50 am. A close shave 
on the scramble time.

We had also done a sign holding job at a DMV in Van 
Nuys earlier in the month. There was to be press coverage, 
but they didn’t show. So it was another phone video for 
Facebook.

October 11th we had a phone conference to discuss the 
last stages of the campaign and what we can and cannot 
do to make stuff happen. Part of my job was to get gas sta-
tions to allow us to decorate the gas stations with signs and 
gas pump stickers or counter flyers. I have nine stations 
that have allowed me to do this. When I finally got the 
“Yes on Prop 6” business cards they were so well received 
that even stations that did not originally want campaign 
stuff now allowed the cards to be placed on the stations 
counters. In fact they were so well received that I ran out 
of business cards.

I went to Office Depot and ordered 500 one sided cards. 
The next day, October 13th, before I started writing this 
column, I put the email address for “Repeal the Gas Tax” 
on the back of 250 cards. It took a couple of hours to ac-
complish this. I will do more business card drop offs at gas 
stations in the upcoming days.

In the final stretch we’re going to have “Repeal the Gas 
Tax” rallies. I will be attending several as a volunteer. So 
you can see I have a passion for this political endeavor.

Well that’s it for this month’s installment of Sporty’s 
Rides. Be good to yourself. Next month hopefully I’ll be 
able to tell you of our victory of “Yes on Prop 6 - Repeal 
the Gas Tax”.

Scribe Sporty reporting.
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WAnteD
Please send us pics of you and 

your scoot along with a small 
caption. Send to info@abate.
org

 
 
Never miss the latest news from the CA DMV. Sign up now for DMV News Alerts! It’s an easy way to  
receive up-to-date information from the California Department of Motor Vehicles. This new tool also  
offers customization to obtain specific DMV related topics, such as AB 60, autonomous vehicles, and  
office openings and closures.  

Go here to get started: https://www.emailalert.dmv.ca.gov/DMVEmail_Alert/  
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 November 2018    ABATE  OF  CALIFORNIA   NEWSLETTER                       PAGE 17

by Norm e. Newiger, 
Safety Officer

The End is Near

It’s the end of the year that is near and there will 
be many changes of everything and anything. 
Maybe most of us have experienced these sea-
sonal changes. I have for 60 plus years, yep, that 
is me, and it’s a good thing to have many more. I 
can say that I am well-seasoned, as a rider!

It’s almost the end of the year, one more article 
for me to write for 2018. I’ve been riding since 
the late ‘60s. I have witnessed many things as far 
as riding a motorcycle as a kid to teenager then 
young adult to the old man on his scooter. I’ve 
had many minor crashes on dirt and asphalt and 
I do thank God that nothing was ever serious. In 
all my minor crashes my bike was never in need 
of repair or my body for that matter, my ego was 
bruised more than anything.

I’m not that safe rider that rides in a full body 
suit. I wasn’t the chicken rider or the weekend 
warrior that thought a 50 mile jaunt was exhila-
rating. Whether I was riding in the dirt or on the 
street I always pushed it – faster, daring and many 
other crazy things you do as a kid and young 
adult. It was basically what most of us have done, 
some more crazy and some less. Every time I 
showed off I pretty much had that minor acci-
dent and the bruising of the ego. With that I knew 
my limitations and either I tried to perfect it or 
stopped it, thinking it’s not for me. Let me tell 
you, I stopped doing more crazy things than per-
fecting certain things on my bike. I don’t know 
how it came about; maybe it was a maturing of 
my riding life. I did have that continuing edu-
cation of riding safe, the conversations and trial 
and errors of riding whether it was me or seeing 
somebody else making a mistake. I was open to 
any format of education whether it was my dad 
and his buds or my friends. I had absorbed what-
ever I could for my benefit and then to talk to 
others who sought my advice, it was, after all, 
motorcycle life. It was a life I have loved since I 
had an engine between my legs

Yes, the times have changed over the years, 
the bikes are faster, and the roads are much more 
populated, it’s just the way it is - period! The one 
thing I’ve seen is that there is more attention to 
motorcycle safety, be it private enterprises or or-
ganizations promoting motorcycle safety, (hint: 

ABATE) all across America. This is a great 
thing, but I do see a shortcoming of how our gov-
ernment limits their abilities to promote motor-
cycle safety with not only the motorcycle riders 
but mainly drivers of other vehicles. We get the 
cameo role effect, once in a while we get a spot 
here or there. I still don’t see any types of signs 
that suggest motorcycle awareness, especially in 
congested traffic areas, but I still see falling rock 
signs or other signs of little significance, and you 
all know this.

It seems that most government types want to 
infringe on our rights and not about our safety, 
but they do think that it will help us riders be 
safer - it’s kind of like backwards thinking. Let 
me tell you, what came first, the chicken or the 
egg? Rights or Safety? The one thing I know is 
that I can’t answer the last two questions. I can 
give you an educated guess, but that only works 
in politics! The one thing I do really know is that 
we have to take care of our own, be it ABATE or 
any other organization that’s not affiliated with 
any government, but is always willing to work 
with said government.

Riding a motorcycle has become complicated. 
With modern technology and our ever-changing 
laws we have to be in on the changes constantly. 
No matter what all the challenges may be, it’s 
still about you the rider, how you approach that 
ride, whether it’s a pleasure ride or it’s a necessity 
because it’s your main mode of transportation, it 
is still, and will always be, about you, the rider.

So you say, “Gee Norm, you’re scaring me, 
what shall I do?” and I’ll reply, “Please continue 
to read this article!”

I’ve always stated that it happens fast, and it 
does. Most accidents happen so fast that at least 
one of the persons didn’t know what hit them. 
You get no time to re-act. That’s a fact, not a fan-
tasy. There are those that you know will happen 
because of either bad judgment or being stupid 
and, let me tell you this, stupid covers a lot of 
ground.

Being aware of your surroundings as a rider is 
most important, 360 degrees is what you have to 
be thinking as you ride. You can’t be daydream-
ing or have serious situations of mental health, let 
alone being drunk or buzzed as you ride. I have 
said this before and it is true, if you don’t feel like 
riding or you have serious doubts about riding 
that day, then don’t, it’s not worth it. You have 
364 other days to ride.

I have said this as well, make sure your bike 
is road worthy. Go through your bike and make 
sure it’s a safe bike to ride. I’ve said I like to de-
tail my bike with my tools as well as waxing it 
etc. It’s a good thing to get intimate with your 
bike.

Tire pressure is so important. I always stress 
that you should check your tire pressure at the 
minimum once a month. It’s free and easy! Most 
vehicle’s that lose control in an accident were 
found to have improper tire pressure, this is a 
true fact!

In previous articles I have stated that you 
should practice hard braking at different speeds, 
have you? I also said to practice locking your 
rear brake at different speeds so you know what 
it feels like and you get to know how your bike 
re-acts, and how you can control your bike. It’s 
not a onetime thing you practice, it should be 

done randomly so it’s second nature to you. Hard 
breaking can prevent you from having an acci-
dent or lessen the impact of a collision that you 
cannot avoid.

I’ve talked about being prepared properly if you 
are going on a high mileage ride. Know what the 
weather and road conditions are so you can be 
properly prepared, without having to buy extra 
clothes because you didn’t know the mountain 
expedition you were on would be 40 degrees 
colder than the city you started out in. I’ve talked 
about riding at your own skill level and not worry 
about how good other riders are. This is a serious 
thing that happens all the time - accidents by rid-
ers with less experience are the main victims of 
this. Realize what your level is and take the time 
to learn how to progress without harming your-
self or others.

All said and done, we are approaching the holi-
day craziness and unpredictable weather patterns 
and now we add the sports phenom of the week-
ends and up and coming elections as well - do 
you think there will be distractions?

We all know that we have major driving prob-
lems on all our roads today. “But officer, I was 
just looking at my cell phone.” (It’s an “I didn’t 
inhale” joke.) It used to be a texting thing that 
started a panic in America, but they now call 
it distracted driving. They have upgraded their 
reasoning to include eating, loud crazy children, 
being engrossed in conversation with others to 
include music etc. etc. We are so used to mass 
punishment that we accept it. All it takes is one 
person to spoil it all and we have thousands of 
that one person. We have to become weathered 
so that we can withstand whatever new laws or 
changes they make for the New Year.

When you are a rider in California, please re-
member what ABATE does, and any other orga-
nization that promotes rights and safety. It’s actu-
ally countrywide, and overseas as well. We don’t 
always get what we want, but, as a minority user 
of our road systems we need to be that squeaky 
bearing, loud and demanding, because it’s about 
our rights and safety and we need to look out for 
our own.

As we do wind down this year please ask 
yourself what you did for ABATE? What have 
you done to promote motorcycle safety outside 
ABATE meetings? I like to think that the V-twin 
bike lifestyle can be co-mingled with everyone 
from everywhere, even the cage drivers who 
don’t know nothing about motorcycles. Because 
we share the road with others we need to promote 
our safety with the “others”.

Our lives and lifestyles are being challenged 
more than ever. Faster is the minimum nowadays 
and if you blink, you could miss important stuff. 
Our technology is making us this way. The auto 
industry, and motorcycle industry are racing for 
the next generation of acceptance, speeding to 
get there. You can help yourself and many oth-
ers just by researching. It’s simple and very re-
warding with the web and all the sites out there. 
Nowadays you can find what you’re looking for 
in seconds and those seconds can help you and 
anyone, maybe even saving a life!

Let’s enjoy these last few months of this year. 
Remember this is the only time of the year with 
this kind of weather. Enjoy!
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  Merchandise Order Form 2018 
Description Item # Price Quantity

Extended
Price

ABATE Freedom of The Road Oval Sticker 9” x 6” 06-160 $1.55

ABATE CA Embroidered Bear Patch 07-177 $4.00

ABATE Emblem – Large 12” x 9” – Embroidered 07-174 $16.58

ABATE Emblem –Medium 6” x 4” – Embroidered 07-175 $11.76

ABATE Emblem – Small 4” x 2” – Embroidered 07-176 $3.43

ABATE Motorcycle License frame – Top 06-180 $5.77

ABATE of California pin (3 color Gold/ White/Blk) 07-172 $1.39

ABATE Justice – PAC Patch – Black/White 07-178 $1.39

ABATE Justice – PAC Patch – Color 07-179 $1.39

Make Check Payable & Mail to:

ABATE of Ca – Merchandise
20355 Murieta St 
Apple Valley, CA. 92307-9223 

Sub – Total

$

Make Check Payable & Mail to:

ABATE of Ca – Merchandise
20355 Murieta St 
Apple Valley, CA. 92307-9223 

Add 10% S/H $

Add 8% Sales Tax
Total Amount Due $

Ship To Address:

Name: ___________________________________ Address: ___________________________________________

City: ______________________________________ State: __________ Zip code: __________________

Phone # ___________________________

Credit card users:

Name on Card: ________________________________________________________

Billing Address if different than above: __________________________________________________________

City: ______________________________________ State: __________ Zip code: __________________

Credit card # _____________________________________________________ CVC# _______________

Expiration Date: __________________________                Signature: _____________________________________
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Thank you to our Business Members for supporting ABATE of California Inc.
01 Bartels’ Harley-Davidson
Marina Del Rey 310/823-1112

01 CT’s Motorcycle Tires
Reseda 818/776-0051

01 Floor Works
Chatsworth 818/709-7749

01 Harley-Davidson Glendale
Glendale 818/246-5618

01 Messengers of Recovery S.C.V. 
Chapter
Sylmar 818/523-7434

01 Messengers of Recovery/San 
Fernando
Los Angeles 310/710-5262

01 Ray Dilger Construction
N Hollywood 818/220-1736

01 Repro-Graphic Supply
Sun Valley 818/395-7296

01 Top Rocker Harley-Davidson
Canoga Park 818/999-3355

02 VFW Post 10049
Simi Valley 805/583-9722

06 ABATE Local 6
San Diego 858/566-4858

06 Booze fighters MC #3
San Diego 619/855-9981

08 The Horsemen MC
Stanton 714/833-9508

13 Custom Awards & Engraving
Ventura 805/658-2139

13 Messengers of Recover/Santa 
Maria
Santa Maria 805/235-0790

17 Affordable Hauling
Vacaville 707/450-8432

17 Barber Joe’s
Vacaville 707/448-6708

17 Better Living Chiropractic
Concord 925/798-6534

17 Bud’s Pub & Grill
Dixon 707/678-4745

17 City Towing & Transport
Vacaville 707/448-8697

17 Eagle Eye Engraving
Vacaville 707/447-4774

17 Iron Steed Harley-Davidson
Vacaville 707/455-7000

17 Judy’s Wild Wrangler Saloon
Vacaville 707/447-5541

17 Legal Shield
Winters 707/301-6127

17 Loyal Order of Moose #1967
Vacaville 707/448-1122

17 McGuire Harley-Davidson
Pacheco 925/945-6500

17 Miss Darla’s
Vacaville 707/446-4131

17 Road Trip Bar & Grill
Capay 530/796-3777

17 Stones Country Automotive
Vacaville 707/447-4312

17 TJ’s Tavern
Vacaville 765/491-5582

17 The Music Box
Cottonwood 707/688-2230

17 Thunder Roads Magazine Nor-
Cal
Orangevale www.thunderroadsnor-
cal.com

17 Vacaville Performance
Vacaville 707/451-2583

19 Industrial Supply Company
Ontario 909/923-3138

19 Pomona Valley Harley-Davidson
Montclair 909/981-9500

19 Scooter Tramps
Chino 909/591-2132

20 AZRAELS MC
Costa Mesa 949/307-2519

20 Bikers for Christ & Rushing
Wind Ministries
Oceanside 760/940-0257

20 Harbor Radiator Air Condition-
ing
Costa Mesa 949/645-4810

20 Ironworkers MC #433
Whittier 562/968-4853

20 Men of Fire MC/CH 2 SoCal
Anaheim 714/273-3368

20 Pipe Trades M/C
Los Angeles 213/605-2982

20 Viet Nam Vets/Legacy Vets MC
Anaheim www.VNVMC-CA.com

23 Vicky’s Restaurant
San Bernardino 909/888-1171

24 Allied Linoleum & Carpet Co.
Pinedale 559/438-0177

24 Dave Christian Const Inc
Fresno 559/255-1222

24 Harley-Davidson of Fresno
Fresno 559/275-8586

24 John Rodriguez Trucking
Fresno 559/269-5109

24 Landstar Inway Inc
Fresno 559/271-3000

24 Leonard Storelli Welding & Fab
Clovis 559/940-0214

24 Mathews Harley-Davidson
Fresno 559/233-5279

24 McAvoy Enterprises
Madera 559/455-7128

24 Neighbors Tap & Cook House
Clovis 559/298-4020

24 Tamarack Machine Works
Sanger 559/908-9729

27 Harrison’s Koi Farm
Riverside 951/369-9998

27 The Chopper Place
Riverside 951/687-6655

31 Sierra Steel Harley-Davidson
Chico 530/893-1918

33 49er Auto & Bike Repair
Grass Valley 530/272-3242

33 Freschi Construction Inc
Grass Valley 530/272-2051

44 Aztec Riders MC
Hesperia 760/792-7535

44 Nick’s Computer Works
Barstow 760/253-4736

44 Total Control/CMSP
Victorville 800/943-5638
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ABATE
MEETINGS

Orange County - Local #20-
Reg#11

Gill Mellen                    2nd Tues  - 7:00 PM
2052 Newport Bvld 6  77  American Legion
Costa Mesa 92627         5646 Corporate Ave.
949/632-9787                    Cypress CA 90630

San Bernardino - Local#23-
Reg#9

Ron Morris       1st Sun  9:00 AM
909/794-6563    Vicky’s Restaurant

                 502 S Waterman Ave
              San Bernardino CA 92408

 
Fresno - Local#24-Reg#6

President TBD              2nd Wed -  7:00 PM
                 Yosemite Falls Cafe
www.abatelocal24.org  4020 N Cedar Ave.
       Fresno 93726

Sacramento - Local#25-Reg#2
Lil’ David Morena   3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
916/616-9605           Denny’s
            3520 Auburn Blvd.

            Sacramento 95821

Riverside - Local#27-Reg#9
Bob Marshall    1st Tues - 7:00 PM
I.G@ abatelocal27   American Legion
               2979 Dexter Dr.
                (in Fairmont Park)
         Riverside, CA 92501
drbobmarshall@yahoo.con

North Valley - Local #31-Reg#2
Larry James  2nd Tues - 7:00 PM
   Panighetti’s
530/893-4827  2760 Esplanade
   Chico 95973

 

Yuba City - Local#33-Reg#2
Steve Katan        1st Tues - 7:00 PM
530/749-1003      American Legion
              5477 Feather River Blvd
            Olivehurst 95961

Imperial Valley - Local#38-Reg#12
Ed Aranda      Last Thurs - 6:30 PM
Edward_A12@yahoo.com 
   La Fonda Bar & Grill
   1950 South 4th St.
               El Centro, CA 92243

Bakersfield - Local#40-Reg#6
Robert Northam   3rd Tues. 7:00 PM
Kilroy16@yahoo.com Rusty’s Pizza
               5430 Olive Dr
    Bakersfield 93308

High Desert Local 44/47-Reg 
#13

Cindy Demel      2nd Sat. 9:30 am
C.demel@        Eagles Order #4181
verizon.net       16195 Main St 
                   Hesperia 92345
 

Los Angeles County - Local 
#01-Reg#8

Sporty Milligan      3rd Sun - 9 AM
1616 4th St            Elks Lodge
San Fernando         101347 Commerce Ave
818/ 361-8800         Tujunga, CA 91042

Simi Valley - Local #02-Reg#7
Guy Corrigan         2nd Tues 7:30 PM
805/796-6328         VFW Post#10049
        4242 E Los Angeles Ave.  
           Simi Valley 93063
Crashman1@sbcglobal.net

Thousand Oaks/Ventura
Local#03/13-Reg#7

Chuck Pedersen  3rd Thurs - 7:00 PM
805/496-0323 Elks Lodge
Chuck Pedersen@ 158 N Conejo School
gmail.com  Thousand Oaks
   91362
 

San Diego County - Local #06 
Reg#12

Snowman                   1st Sun - 12 Noon
C/O Boozefighters M/C  Kate Sessions Park
P O Box 501946        Pacific Beach
San Diego CA 92150       92109 
619/855-9981

Orange County - Local #08-
Reg#11

Steve Howe  2nd Mon.7:30PM
PO Box 5473 American Legion #354
Buena Park, CA 90622 8071 Whitaker
562/298-6236  Buena Park
santabeard@yahoo.com   90621
    

San Diego County (North) - 
Local #11-Reg#12

Dan Buse    2nd Sun - 11 AM
buse13@att.net Escondido Moose Lodge
760/807-7294  25721 Jesmond Dene Rd
   Escondido 92026

Alameda, Contra Costa, 
Solano & Napa Counties L#17 

Region #3
Glenn Phillips 3rd Sun.- 10:00 AM
P O Box 148       Judy’s Wild
Vacaville 95696    Wrangler Saloon
707/624-6310       4826 Midway Rd.
             Vacaville CA 95688

Pomona Valley - Local #19-
Reg#8

Jeff Bassler    4th Wed - 7:00 PM
C/O 9648 Calle Vejar Round Table Pizza
Rancho Cucamonga   1020 N Mountain                  
91730              Ontario, CA 91729
909/596-9685

2018 Regional Representatives 

Region 2 (25, 31 & 33) 
Open 
Region 3 (17) 
Open 
Region 6 (24 & 40) 
Open 
Region 7 (2 & 3/13) 
Keith Johnston 818/914-1952 
Region 8 (1 & 19) 
Sporty Milligan 818/361-8800 
Region 9 (23 & 27) 
Mark Loudermilk 951/599-5234 
Region 11 (8 & 20) 
D-Man 714/833-9508 
Region 12 (6, 11 & 38) 
Dave Connors 760/208-7232 
Region 13 (44) 
Yermo Eddy 760/953-7353


